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Randall Denley (Gutless politicians can't handle the truth) oversimplifies a complex issue, while delivering some cheap shots to the Ottawa Hospital, and offering no ideas to improve the system.
As a recently retired member of the Ottawa Hospital board of governors, I can attest to the dedication of its health care practitioners who deliver high quality care in an extremely stressful environment. When 15% of hospital beds are occupied by patients waiting for placement in an alternate facility, and occupancy rates regularly exceed 100%, it is amazing that the system works as well as it does. The Ottawa Hospital treats the most complex cases, plays a vital role in the training of future health care professionals, and carries out world class research. Its cost per patient (weighted to take into account the acuity of the medical condition) is one of the lowest in the system.
Unfortunately, health care costs are rising at a rate that threatens the system's sustainability. Our ageing population places greater demands on health care, and with the baby boomers' entry into the over 65 category, these pressures will escalate. Furthermore, we are now able to provide treatments for medical conditions such as knee and hip replacements, heart and kidney transplants, that were not available a few years ago. New medications are transforming previously deadly diseases into chronic but manageable conditions. We live longer and suffer less, which is good, but paradoxically leads to higher costs.  
There is no magic bullet. We should invest more heavily in the promotion of healthier lifestyles.  Medical experts should play a stronger leadership role in the development of new models of health care. We don't need physicians to do things that qualified nurses can do. We don't need professional nurses to do work that licensed practical care workers can do. Funding models could be modified to achieve better results.
Innovation is the key to a sustainable health care delivery system, and Denley is right to point out our reluctance to debate the advantages and disadvantages of a greater role for the private sector, unhindered by ideological or self- serving constraints. While greater participation by the private sector is unlikely to be a panacea, it could foster more innovation through competition. The overarching objective should be to provide all Canadians with timely access to medically necessary health care, without regard to their ability to pay.
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